



Office of Child Nutrition **Scott Clements** Director

June 14, 2018

Holly Springs School District Dr. Irene Walton-Turnage 840 Highway 178 East Holly Springs, MS 38635

**MAILED** 

on <u>19,19</u> by sw

Dear Dr. Turnage:

The State Agency completed an Administrative Review of the National School Lunch Program (NSLP), School Breakfast Program (SBP) and Afterschool Care Program (ASCP) during the week of May 14, 2018. The regulations governing the Administrative Review (7 CFR 210.18) reference two Critical Areas of performance: Performance Standard 1 and Performance Standard 2, as well as several General Areas of Review, The following finding(s) were identified:

## Site Visit----Holly Springs Primary School

After School Care Program(ASCP)- The required reviews were not conducted for the ASCP. Self-monitoring of the program must be in compliance with 7 CFR Part 210.9 (c). The afterschool snack program must be monitored two times per year, one of which must occur within the first 4 weeks of operation.

Technical assistance (TA) was provided in several areas for the improvement of the program operations to the Child Nutrition Director. The comments are located in the Mississippi Application and Reimbursement System (MARS), in the comments section of the On-site Assessment Tool.

A corrective action response is due by July 14, 2018 and must be entered into MARS by the Child Nutrition Director.

If you have any questions concerning this review or need assistance, please contact me at aedney@mdek12.org or call Mary Burks or me at (601) 576-4955.

Sincerely,

Alvin Edney, Program Specialist

Office of Child Nutrition, School Support Division

cc: File NSLP (AR) 2018

This institution is an equal opportunity provider.





Office of Child Nutrition
Scott Clements
Director

July 24, 2018

Holly Springs School District Dr. Irene Walton-Turnage, Superintendent 840 Highway 178 East Holly Springs, MS 38635

**MAILED** 

on 7 124 119 by sw

Dear Dr. Turnage:

The response to the findings of our Administrative Review of your 2017-2018 National School Lunch Program (NSLP) and School Breakfast Program (SBP) has been received and accepted. We are closing the file on this review.

If you have any questions, please contact Mary Burks or me at (601) 576-4955.

Sincerely,

Alvin Edney, Program Specialist Division of School Support

ade

cc: File NSLP (AR) 2018

This institution is an equal opportunity provider.